
Meeting Dates  

Next Board Meeting           

September 10, 2015                     

Thursday—7:00 PM 

Next Assoc. Meeting          

September 17, 2015                      

Thursday—- 7:00 PM       

Agenda: TBA 

Welcome Baskets will 

be available at future       

meetings for new            

residents. 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE:  — “Mikey likes it!” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Many of us hate to try something 

new or different.  We are stuck in 

our ways, or had a bad experience 

many moons ago and darned if 

anything or anyone can change our 

minds.  Remember the classic 

commercial with the three little 

boys sitting at the table with a bowl 

of Life cereal?  Two of them would 

push the bowl back and forth telling 

each other to try it and neither of 

them would.  But they decided to 

have Mikey try it since he hates 

everything.  Surprise! Mikey liked it 

and to the other boys astonishment 

he ate it.  Something similar but 

different happened to me.  It didn’t 

involve cereal or three little boys, 

but it did involve two big boys that 

have been called “sophmoronic” 

by their wives at times.   

 

One evening sitting around 

swapping stories and enjoying a 

barley pop or two, my friend Jim 

asked it I had ever considered 

riding a road bicycle.  He likes to 

ride and was looking for someone 

to ride with and an opportunity to 

share his enjoyment of riding.  

Well, while I am open to various 

forms of exercise; let me say I HATE 

running, have always HATED 

running, and only ran when I had 

to.  I don’t hate runners, just 

running.  I have never found that 

“zone” they have talked about and 

if you are going to run 28 miles 

there better be something horrible 

chasing you or at the very least a 

few brewpubs along the route. 

 

Anyway, back to the bike story.  I 

told Jim I had not, and could not, 

see myself sitting with that little seat 

wedged against my backside for 

endless miles.  Now Deb and I have 

all terrain comfy bikes we like to 

cruise around the hood on, and in 

fact some of our early dates were 

riding along the Boise Greenbelt, 

because there were brewpubs 

along the route!  We could park in 

the parking lot of one and ride 4 or 

5 miles to the next one, and then 

after a break, ride back.  A perfect 

outing.  Well, one thing lead to 

another and Jim came by one day 

with his “spare” bike, the 

Cannondale.  Try it, he says.  If you 

like it fine, if not, well then he 

would take it back home. 

 

Into the garage the bike went.  It sat 

there for at least a couple of weeks 

taunting me.  Deb and I would go 

for rides on our comfy bikes and 

the Cannondale would sit there.  

Staring at me, sneering, and I could 

hear it taunting me: “Chicken!”, or 

the haunting wails of; “Ride 

meee….!”  And it sat.  Taking up 

floor space, mocking me.  Jim 

would ask; “Have you tried the bike 

yet?”  Deb would say; “Try it, you 

might like it.”  The bike would say; 

“Ride meeee..”.  So finally Jim told 

me he would come by and pick me 

up and we would could go for a ride 

around the hood.  We did, and 8-ish 

miles later I was whooped.  The 

bike had won.  It beat me fair and 

square, but I was determined to 

give it a fair shot.  A couple of days 

later I got back on the bike and 

pulled back in the driveway with 

legs about like noodles, but not 

ready to surrender. 

 

This pattern went on for half of May 

and part of June, but suddenly I 

found myself looking forward to 

riding Cannondale.  My mileage 

has gone up and I am enjoying the 

ride.  Oh, of course I now have 

some of those fancy spandex shorts, 

but I got to tell you the padding is a 

life saver.  Now Cannondale and I 

are partners.  It doesn’t mock me 

anymore.  I ended up buying it 

from Jim; it wasn’t right to just keep 

borrowing it.  I’m not trying to ride 

in the Tour d’ France or anything 

like that, but I found something I 

enjoy doing in spite of my early 

reluctance and it’s good for me to 

boot. 

 

Why do I bring all this up?  Sitting 

here waiting for some of you is your 

Association.  Over 200 of you have 

tried it.  But what about the rest of 

you?  Did you have a bad 

experience at some point in time?  

If you did that is very unfortunate 

and we cannot go back and fix the 

past.  But things change, and so do 

people and attitudes.  Try it, you 

might like it.  Heck, Mikey liked 

Life cereal and Dave liked 

Cannondale.  Might you like the 

Association?  Find out for yourself 

and come to a meeting.  You can 

then decide whether to join or not, 

but try it, you just might be 

surprised and find it can be good 

for you as well. 

Stay safe, 

Dave Kane 

MWFPOA President 

VOLUNTEER SPIRIT!  

If you want to get more involved in 

your neighborhood and make more 

friends, we are always looking for 

volunteer spirited neighbors. 

Contact any board member to learn 

about our latest projects and 

initiatives.  



President Dave Kane 352-509-7754  

dck945@yahoo.com 

Vice-President Bob Coveney 352-229-4243  

rwcoveney@yahoo.com 

Secretary Leslie Pope-Hall 861-3292 

blctie@aol.com 

Treasurer Dick Woodrome 861-2364 

rdw218w@aol.com 

MINUTES ARE POSTED ON THE WEBSITE AFTER THE 

BOARD MEETINGS AND THE GENERAL     MEMBERSHIP 

MEETINGS 

Www.MWFPOA.COM 

Beautification Chair: Vacant  

Control  Chair:  Vacant  

Directory Chair: Elizabeth Waller  304-8871  

Membership Chair: Dick Woodrome       861-2364 

Newsletter         Chair: Lisamarie Lucia 690-6099 

                          email: mwfpoanewsletter@gmail.com  

Parties Chair: Connie Story &  

Sandy Mollberg 

369-0809 

861-9622 

                            Toni Kimball                               861-4934 

Recycling Chair: Rachael &  Lillian Workman 

Refreshments Chair: BK Sawyer, 

 Janice Eide 

861-8883 

Sunshine Chair: Karen Reade 

 

861-9622 

Welcome Chair: Della Brock 873-2726 

Officers of MWFPOA   

        &  Committees 
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 The 2015-2016 MWF Telephone 

Directory is now available.  Re-
member, member households get 

one copy for free and additional 

copies for $2.00 each.  Non-

members may purchase a copy for 

$5.00.  In addition to a virtually 

complete listing of residents with 

name, address, phone number, and 

email, the Directory includes the 

MWF Deed Restrictions and the 

Association By-Laws.  And don’t 

forget the handy neighborhood 

map inside the front cover! To ob-
tain your copy, please contact Dick 
Woodrome (861-2364).  

Thank you,  

Elizabeth Waller 

Directory, Chair 

 

 

MWF 

TELEPHONE DIRECTORY NOW AVAILABLE  

NEW NEIGHBORS: 
 
BRAD KOHLER  

13195 West Highway 328  

 
ERIN KOWALEWSKI TRUST (70 Lake View Drive 
East)  

PO Box 123  

Wayne, IL 60184  

 
KEN BEAULIEU (1 Hialeah Drive)  

35 Bear Swamp Road  

Andover, CT 06232  

 
LUIS & MARGIE GODINES (21 Woodridge Drive)  

51433 63rd Avenue  

Lawrence, MI 49064  

 
CHANGES TO CURRENT LISTINGS: 
 
Maurice Perine 
Telephone: (314) 570-2571  



 Sunshine Report 

If you are aware of someone who 

could benefit from receiving a card, 

whether due to illness or  other 

reason, please notify:  

Karen Reade Email: 

AT20146@Earthlink.net 

Speedy Recovery to: 

Shirley Carter 

Grace Rufus 

Mr. Hopper 

Condolences to:  

Dick & Arlene Woodrome for 

their loss of Arlene’s Mother  

Shirley 

ASSOCIATION BUSINESS AND INFO AASSOCIATION INFORMATION ASSOCIATION INFORMATION ASSOCIATION INFORMATION ASSOCIATION INFORMATION 
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   ASSOCIATION INFORMATION 

Membership  & Newsletter 

The current membership year runs from June 

to the end of May the next year. Please renew 

your membership ASAP. Your membership 

supports the monthly Newsletter along with a 

multitude of events and improvements to our 

community. We need all of you to participate in 

keeping Meadow Wood Farms the wonderful 

place to live that we enjoy. Finally, don’t forget 

that as a member you have a voice and a vote 

and are encouraged to participate in all as-

pects of the Association.  

Need to check if you’ve paid? Contact Dick 

Woodrome at 861 -2364 or email him at 

rdw218w@aol.com. You can have the good 

feeling that comes from being an involved and 

contributing member of your community.  

The NEWSLETTER will be delivered to eve-

ryone in MWF who requested it. Mailing 

tubes have been attached to your mailbox 

stand in order to make these deliveries legal in 

the eyes of the USPS. If you’re not getting one 

and/or need a tube, contact Dick Woodrome 

at 861-2364 or email him at 

rdw218w@aol.com  

 
 Recycle Your Aluminum Cans  

To Benefit MWFPOA Treasury 

Two of our neighborhood young ladies have volun-

teered to take over the collection.  

Thank you Rachael and Lillian Workman! 

The recycle point for your aluminum cans is at the 

front entrance to the Friendship Park on Lake View 

Drive East. Barrels are provided for that  purpose.  

Cans that are rinsed, tab tops removed and 

crushed are our favorites. Tab tops may go to any 

charity you know or bring them  to meetings to go 

to Shands Juvenile Kidney foundation. 

ALUMINUM CANS ONLY PLEASE! 

 

Come to the  

    Meeting and Win $50.00 

The newsletter is ALSO available in color on the website.  

www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com or  

www.MWFPOA.com 

 

               We would like to Thank our              

               generous  members who  

contribute delicious goodies to our 

meetings making them  more 

festive and social.  

A volunteer group of your neighbors  

delivers your newsletter every month . This 

saves the association considerable mailing 

expense and ensures that you get your 

newsletter in a timely manner. 

Thank You Newsletter Delivery People 



 

Line Dancing– Sandy Mollberg         

“Summer Line Dancing” 

Do you want to learn Line Dancing?    

Love Line Dancing, but need “Refresher “ class or two?   

 

Our Regular Line Dancers, have Volunteered to provide a “one on one”  

Instruction Session, every Monday Night to help “get you in the groove”  

“Beginner,” Classes will be on Monday Nights starting at 6:30pm with a regular 

dancing  starting at 7pm.      Wednesday Night Dancing will be at 7pm, everyone is 

Welcome to attend…Y’all come ! It’s a lot of fun and good exercise.  

Call Sandy Mollberg at   861-9622 or just show up at the MWF Park. It’s FREE!!! 

 

DO YOU KNIT OR CROCHET? 

Would you like to join our group. The Meadowlarks, 

we meet every Monday from l to 3:30.   Please call 

Judy at 873-2857 or Maryann at 237-1479 for more 

information 
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Chocolate Brownie Dream 

{Brownie Cake & Chocolate 
Crème} 

Vanilla Latte Delight 

{White Cake & Cream Cheese 
Crème} 

 

Strawberry Surprise 

{Strawberry Cake & Berry Lemon 
Crème} 

Try Our Sample Pack 4 of each 
Flavor… 

 Back to School Dozen…
$10.00 



CLUBS & ACTIVITIES                       

Meadow Wood Equine Club  —   Carol Shockey 

Page 6 

MWEC - Meadow Wood Equine Club Inc. (not affiliated with MWFPOA)  

is a social group of horse oriented people. Join us for discussions, find someone to ride with, camaraderie, 

potlucks, etc.. Guests / Visitors are welcome.  

Membership is open to anyone – you do not have to live in Meadow Wood Farms or even own a horse to join. 

Membership is $5.00 a year. Members receive a 10% discount off “most in store items” at Seminole, Tack Shack 

and J & J Tack. - some restrictions apply – some items are not discounted, such as feed, hay, shavings, and 

warehouse items. Ask store for their details. You must show your membership card to receive the discount.  

For more information, please call: Secretary-Treasurer Kathy Rohlwing at 861-7405, or Vice-President Carol 

Shockey at 873-4719, or President Leroy Conro at 873-2153. 

    Upcoming Horsey and Other Events 

Sept 4th - 5th, 2015 - Ocala Shrine Rodeo - at the Southeastern Livestock Pavilion - 2232 NE Jacksonville Road.  

 
Sept 5, 2015 - POP Schooling Horse Trails  - 9:15 am, - 5:15 pm - at the Florida Horse Park, 141008 S. Hwy 475. 

Sept 5 - 6, 2015 - Pleasure Days Pleasure Driving and Dressage Show - 9:00 am at the Florida Horse Park, 

141008 S. Hwy 475. 

https://www.ocoos.com/me/florida-horse-park-2/calendar/ 

Sept 11th - 13th, 2015 - Florida Morgan Horse Show - at the Southeastern Livestock Pavilion - 2232 NE 

Jacksonville Road.  

Sept 11 - 12, 2015 - Florida Reining Association Horse Show - at The Grand Oaks Resort & Museum, 3000 

Marion County Rd, Lady Lake.   For class schedule   http://www.frha.com/     For Grand Oaks information and 

directions  http://thegrandoaks.com  352-750-5500 

Sept 12, 2015 -  Tractor Supply Farm Swap - Saturday 9:00 am - 2:00 pm - (RAIN OR SHINE) - Buy-Sell-Trade 

Anything and Everything Poultry, Livestock or Farm related (NO yard sale items). They can have some corals set 

up for anyone who wants to bring larger animals such as horses and cattle if you contact Joan: 352-216-4225. at 

Tractor Supply - 11252 N Williams St, Dunnellon.  For more information contact Joan: 352-216-4225. 

Sept 17, 2015 - UF/IFAS Florida Equine Institute & Allied Trade Show - Thursday 8:00 am to 4:30 pm. at the 

Southeastern Livestock Pavilion - 2232 NE Jacksonville Road. This annual event focuses on the equine sport ( 

including racing and competitive events) and recreational horses, providing information and a "working" Trade 

Show.  Early Registration (on or before 9/4/15) $35.00 - Student Registration $20.00 (student ID required) - 

FTBOA Registration  $25.00 (membership card required) - On-site registration / Late Registration (after 

9/4/15) $75.00. Registration includes admission to all seminars, trade show, a printed copy of the 

speakers’ papers, refreshment breaks and catered lunch. For Brochure, Schedule / Seminar Titles, 

Registration, and more information - http://cflag.ifas.ufl.edu/calendar.shtml 

and http://www.eventbrite.com/e/florida-equine-institute-allied-trade-show-tickets-

17983525208?aff=es2 

Questions contact Mark Shuffitt at the Marion County Extension Office (352) 671 -8400 or Ed Jennings 

(352) 518-0481. 

Sept 26th & 27th, 2015 - Tack Shack Horsey Yard Sale - Saturday and Sunday - at Tack Shack, 481 SW 60th Ave. 

The back parking lot becomes an equine flea market with folks selling used tack, gently used stable equipment, 

and all kinds of other used horsey things. The Yard Sale occurs four times a year in conjunction with a  store wide 

sale at Tack Shack of Ocala and Tack Shack Too Western store. A $15.00 Sellers Fee is charged for each 10' X 10' 

space and is donated to the Marion County 4H Horse Specialty Club, who are on hand selling breakfast 

sandwiches, hamburgers, hotdogs, coffee, cold drinks and snacks. SELLERS ARE NOT ALLOWED TO SELL OUT 
OF TRAILERS, TRUCKS, OR CARS. Vendor set up starts at 6:30 on Saturday and 7:30 on Sunday.  For more 

information - 873-3599.    http://www.tackshackocala.com/info.html 

Sept 26, 2015 - Sunshine State Lure Coursing - Saturday 9:00 - 5:00 at the Florida Horse Park, 141008 S. Hwy 

475. 

Sept 27, 2015 - STRIDE Dressage Schooling Show - Sunday 9:15 am - 5:00 at the Florida Horse Park, 141008 S. 

Hwy 475. For more information - http://www.stridedressage.org/ 
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NEW, IMPROVED & UPDATED   

NEIGHBOR TO NEIGHBOR DIRECTORY IS NOW ONLINE! 

Our very own “Angie’s List” is now live on our web site at 

www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com/neighbor-to-neighbor/ .  or by going to the main page and clicking on 

“Neighbor to Neighbor” in the black banner. Over 40 categories of services and service providers are repre-

sented, from BUILDING CONTRACTORS to WINDOW WASHING, and you can be confident that at least one of 

your neighbors has personally nominated each and every business listed.  So, whether you are new to the area 

and trying to make connections, or you are a longtime resident in need of some new type of service, visit 

Neighbor to Neighbor before looking anywhere else!  Don’t forget, a number of the businesses listed offer 

some type of discount to MWF residents, so it’s worth your while to start with us. 

Of course, the directory is only as good as YOU make it.  So, whenever you have a good experience with a local 

business or individual, please take the time to nominate them for the directory.  Just go to the Neighbor to 

Neighbor page and download the nomination form in either .pdf or Word format.  Fill it in, send or email it to 

the address on the form, and we will do the rest.  The more you contribute, the better Neighbor to Neighbor will 

be.  Questions?  Contact Elizabeth Waller, Elizabeth@slowturningfarm.com   

Reasons why this is a great time for sellers: 

1.  Rising home prices 

2.  Home buyer demand and less competition 

3.  Florida single family home sales rose 21.8% in July 

4.  700,000 home owner who lost their homes during the recession 

will be qualified to buy again this year 

 

July housing report found higher median prices, more pending 

sales, and a tight inventory.  According to the latest data by Florida 

Realtors, closed sales of existing family homes statewide totaled 

26,916 last month.   (up 21.8% over July 2014)  

This is a great time to list your home.  Feel free to contact us with your real estate needs.  

Linda Brown-Trinckes, Realtor  352-300-8983 Cell   352-854-1856 Home  

or John Trinckes, Assistant 352-877-6381 Cell                                          

MWF Pet Rescue 

The MWF Pet Rescue Form has been added to the Website: 

www.MWFPOA.com   

A registry for domestic animals/pets for the purpose of serving as a reference when an animal is 

separated from its owner and we are trying to reunite them.  This is not intended as a “census” of any type.  

Completed forms will be retained in a binder for reference only in the case of need to “rescue” an animal.  

 

Completed forms can be returned by: 

Stevie Gordon, Mail: 26 Carry Back Rd., Ocala, FL 34482  Email: sgordon4313@gmail.com  

Sandy Mollberg, Mail: 7 Meadow Wood Dr., Ocala, FL 34482   

If getting the form to one of us is inconvenient, give me a call at 484-802-3786 and I will be happy to stop by and 

pick it up.    Questions? call Stephanie (Stevie) Gordon at 484-802-3786   

or Sandy Mollberg  352-861-9622 
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Support Your Local Merchants. They’re Supporting Us. 
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Young’s Garbage Service 
201 SW 157

th
 Court, Ocala, FL 34481 

352-304-8972  352-509-4886 

 

 
 

 

 

OVER 35 YEARS SERVING 

CENTRAL FLORIDA 

 

 

 

 
www.youngsgarbageservice.com 

$7 PER 

MONTH 
(NEW ACCOUNTS ONLY. A 1 TIME $5 

REGISTARTION FEE APPLIES) 

ADDITIONAL SERVICES  DISCOUNTS 
 

-BACK DOOR PICK UP   -SENIOR 

-BULKY ITEM     -VETERAN 

-EXTRA PICK UPS   -REFERRALS 

-ONLINE PAYMENTS 24/7   
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JOIN MEADOW  WOOD FARMS 

MEADOW WOOD FARMS WEBSITES:   

www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com   or   www.MWFPOA.com 

From main page, click on Neighbor to Neighbor- Neighbor to Neighbor Directory 

From main page, click on   Newsletter  - and then the month.—Newsletters 

Annual membership dues for the MWFPOA are June through 

May. If you aren’t a member, we would love for you to join us. 

The MWFPOA provides all kinds of services for your neighbor-

hood (including this newsletter). Please use the form below to 

accompany your check. Need to check if you’ve paid? Contact 

Dick Woodrome at 861-2364 or email him at rdw218w@aol.com.  

Membership Form & Information to Access 

Our Website, etc. 

To Join The Meadow Wood Farms Email Blasts and Conversation, go to 

Meadowwoodfarms1@aol.com and ask the site master to add your email 

address. Please respect the rules...no politics, or religion or any attach-

ments or offensive material. This site is offered by a private member of 

the association. It is an extremely useful tool and we are grateful to that 

person.  

Please send or email items to be published to: 

Lisamarie Magras-Lucia 

3 Lakewood Circle 

Ocala, FL 34482 

Ph: 352 -690-6099 

email: mwfpoanewsletter@gmail.com 

Send payment for ads to  

Dick Woodrome 

MWFPOA, P.O. Box 771896, Ocala, FL 34477 

MEADOW WOOD FARMS PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC. 

Please send your check for $55.00 (Annual Dues Effective  June 01, 2015) with this form to : 

Meadow Wood Farms Property Assoc., Inc., P.O. Box 771896, Ocala FL 34477 

Also, please print & fill out the below information: 

 

Name (s):________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address:________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Email:___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Phone:__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

_____  YES      _______NO      Put my/our information in the directory. 

_____YES      ______NO      I want my/our Newsletter mailed to my/our address. Otherwise it is always   

  posted on the website, which saves the Association printing and mailing costs. 

A  directory is distributed to MWFPOA member at no charge. It may be purchased by non-members for $5.00. Copies availa-

ble to members for $2.00 each. 

Please Join 
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MEADOW WOOD FARMS  

PROPERTY OWNERS  ASSOC. 

P.O. BOX 77-1896 

OCALA, FL 34477-1896 

Photos always look 

better i
n our online 

edition. 

www.MWFPOA.com 

 

 

 

                                                           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LAST CHANCE TO JOIN WALK 

AGAINST ALZHEIMER’S 

The 2015 Walk to End Alzheimer’s is coming up soon, 

and the Meadow Wood Farms Team, “Meadow Wood 

Memory Walkers” is still looking for team members and 

donors to take part in this effort to support treatment, research, and PREVENTION of this cruel disease.   

The Walk will take place in Tuscawilla Park in downtown Ocala on Saturday, September 19th, at 8:00 a.m.  Since it’s 

only 2.4 miles, we will all be done in plenty of time to go home and nap before DANCING UNDER THE STARS that 

evening!   Please visit this link to join the team or to make a donation to support our efforts: 

http://act.alz.org/goto/ew  Or, you may deliver a check made out to the Alzheimer’s Association to any of our current 
team members, several of whom will be at our September 17th Association meeting: 

Elizabeth Waller, Team Captain      Merry Lee Bain      Jim Bain      Deb Kane 

BK SAWYER  

2015 RACE FOR THE CURE 

Please support our dear friend and yours, BK Sawyer as she 

participates for the 16th time. BK is dedicating her participation 

this year to Carolyn Harper and Norm Barber 

 Two good friends and long-time supporters who passed away this year.  All of our lives have 

been touched by Breast Cancer.  A friend.  A loved one.  Too many lives have been changed and lost.    We need a 

cure.  You can help.   If everyone in the development donates whatever amount they can, together we can made a 
difference.  Let's all join together in support of BK, and in solidarity to fight this formidable disease.    

To make a donation, please send a check made out to "Susan G. Komen Race For The Cure" to  BK Sawyer, 

13 Lookout Lane, Ocala, FL  34482    Thanks for your support!! 

http://meadowwoodfarmsocala.com/newsletter.htm
http://act.alz.org/goto/ew

